POST BASIC BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (NURSING) F. Y. P. B. B. Sc. (Nursing): SUMMER: 2024

SUBJECT: ENGLISH

Day: Monday

Time: 10:00 AM-01:00 PM

Date: 15/07/2024 S-5664-2024 Max. Marks: 75

N.B.:

1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.

- 2) Figures to the right indicate **FULL** marks.
- 3) Answer to both the sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer books.

SECTION - I

(Passage of comprehension, Proverb, Dialogue writing, Speech, Short notes, Essay)

Q.1 A) Answer the following questions based on the passage below:

(08)

I do not recall before or after meeting Megan, ever having been so personally upset. I cries because it was so unfair that Megan was only twenty-seven years old and because she had two small children who would never se her again. I cried because Megan would never hold her unborn child and I cried because she had no family or friends with her that night. I was the one besides her, and I could not help but question if I had done everything I could have done for her. Yet, I was somehow consoled remembering how appreciative she was of my care. In some way. I realized how blessed I was to have been the last one with her while she was conscious, treating her with compassion , respect and all the skill she gleaned as a registered nurse. Two days after I had found her unresponsive, Megan having been declared brain dead, delivered a baby girl through caesarean section. During this crucial 48-hour period, the betamethasone medication has an opportunity to stimulate the development of Megan's baby girl's lungs. The baby was doing well despite her extreme prematurity. In addition, during the same forty-eight, plans were made for donating Megan's organs to multiple receivers identified as being compatible. The Gift of Life Donor Programme helped facilitate the family's end of life decision for donation of her organs to five transplant recipients.

a)	What had happened to Megan after days?	(02)
b)	Which medicine had been given given to Megan's baby girl?	(02)

c) Name the programme, which helped family in organ donation.

d) Why did the nurse cry? (01)

e) Give one proper noun and one main verb from the passage. (02)

Q.1 B) Expand ANY ONE of the following proverb

(05)

(01)

- a) A stich in time saves nine
- b) All that glitters is not gold

Q.2 A) Write ANY ONE of the following

(05)

a) Write a dialogue of about 10 lines between a nurse and a patient who is undergoing abdominal surgery.

OR

b) Write a dialogue between two nurses in ward during handing over and taking over their duties.

B) Write a speech on ANY ONE of the following

(05)

- i) World Breastfeeding Week celebration
- ii) Swachh Bharat Abhiyan

(05)Q.3 Write short notes on ANY TWO of the following Duty in Emergency Medical Department a) Bio Medical Waste Management b) Bio Medical Waste Management c) Importance of balance diet d) Value Education- need of the hour Write an Essay on ANY ONE of the following in about 250 words (10)B) Social Media a) Gender Equality b) SECTION – II (Letter Writing, Report Writing, Paragraph Writing, Note Making, Grammar, Story Writing (06)Letter Writing (ANY ONE) 0.4A) Write a letter to your Father, describing about your Nursing Experience. OR Write a letter to the Municipal Corporation regarding the bad conditions of roads after the monsoon. Write a report on ANY ONE of the following in approximately 20 lines (06)B) Waste management of your hospital Report on workshop held in your college about "Palliative Care" b) Paragraph writing in about 20 lines (ANY ONE) (06)Q.5 Care of bedsore patients Health Care and exercise b) (06)Note Making: **Q6** Read the following extract carefully and draw a tree diagram that contains main points and important details. There are four different types of soils. They are laterite soil, sandy desert soil, black cotton soil and alluvial soil. The formation of laterite soil takes place, due to washing of silica, salt, organic matters and accumulation of "sesquioxides" sandy desert soil, on the other hand is formed due to the action of winds. Mechanical weathering of igneous rocks leads to the formation of black. Cotton soil last but not the least is the rich alluvial soil that is obtained through the depositing process of rivers (07)Do as Directed: **Q6** B) It is cheaper than the postal route. (Change the **Degree**) We shall not achieve our goals if we do not take action to achieve them. b) (Use "unless") He felt the heat because he had not eaten since the previous nightfall. c) (Use "so") Shweta is a very beautiful girl. (Make it exclamatory) d) She had an eager interest in athletics. (Pick out an Adjective) e) Sita does not sing. She does not dance. (Join the sentence using "neither f) I live in London. (Frame a question) Write a short story. Suggest a suitable title as well as the moral of the story. (06)Q7A railway bridge gives away during heavy rains – a train approaching – a boy sees the train- stands on the track- ignores the warning whistle- waves his shirt- prevents the accident – rewarded for his bravery.